Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Sam Schwartz Engineering
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, October 29, 2015, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Polk State College, Lakeland Technology Building (LTB), 3425 Winter Lake Road, Lakeland, Florida

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District One is conducting a Project Development and Environment (PD&E) study, and will host a public meeting about the proposed extension to the Fort Fraser Trail from SR 540 (Winter Lake Road) to SR 659 (Combee Road) in Polk County, Florida. The meeting will be an open house format from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. FDOT encourages interested parties to attend this meeting at any time to review the proposed trail improvement alternatives. FDOT representatives will be available during the meeting to informally discuss the project and answer questions. This meeting is to allow interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the alternatives of the proposed extension to the Fort Fraser Trail. The proposed extension north of SR 540 will improve the safety conditions for bicyclists and pedestrians utilizing the US 98 (Bartow Highway) corridor north of SR 540, provide residents and visitors a new opportunity for active recreation, and give commuters a new non-motorized travel option along the US 98 corridor.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: David C. Turley, P.E., Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation at (863)519-2255 or david.turley@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jamie Schley, District One Title VI Coordinator, at (863)519-2573 or jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: David C. Turley, P.E., Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation at (863)519-2255 or david.turley@dot.state.fl.us.
